Rolleston Cricket Club

Well the half-way point of the season has just passed, and after a difficult start because of all the rain (remember that ?) in March / April which made ground preparation very difficult, we ran into a lengthy hot spell and the grass is now more brown than green in many areas.
Our head groundsman recently underwent major surgery but is now thankfully on the mend. In the meantime the task of preparing the wickets fell upon Ian Wakefield and what a great job he and the rest of the team have done.
Our 1st team have had mixed fortunes with some good results and some not so good. As a result they find themselves in the bottom four of the Premier Division and fighting hard to avoid relegation. This has not been helped by the recall of our young overseas player to the South African U-19 squad currently touring England.
On a brighter note our second team are top of Division 4S and promotion looks a distinct possibility.
Our third and fourth teams are both mid-table in Divisions 5S and 9S respectively and have struggled on a few weekends with the number of players available because of school exams and  ‘Proms’ (they never had those in my day - you were just glad school was all over).
A special mention for young Greg Allen who made his maiden League century for the 3rd team against Breadsall in June.











[bookmark: _GoBack]The number of junior members we have at the higher end of the scale (U-17 and U-15) has been rather low resulting in us having to field under-strength sides on occasions. At the younger end, however, (U-13, U-11 and Kwik Cricket) numbers have been good and results much better.
We are always looking for youngsters (boys and girls) to come along and learn more about the great game of cricket and have several coaches to help them do so. If you have children who would like to join us please contact Matthew Parker (07766 058088) - we would make you and them very welcome.
On June 3rd we hosted Staffordshire County Cricket Club for the first time and the day went very well both on and off the field. We are now hoping to stage another Minor Counties game next season
Forthcoming events at the Cricket Club include the Brewery Cup Finals Day on Sunday 19th August, Derbyshire Girls U-17 vs Leicestershire Girls U-17 on Thursday August 30th and the Club Presentation night on Saturday 29th September.
If you are interested in becoming a member whether as a player (senior, junior or a friendly ‘Willower’), a social member, or if you would like more information about the Club, fixtures, social events etc. please contact the Club secretary Steve Cooper (07739 760786) or Michael Acton at the Club (01283 813449). You can also see what’s going on at the Club on our web-site – www.rollestoncc.org.uk



